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Dear Parent/Guardian

As you are aware, we are in the midst of rapid change regarding the Coronavirus and thankfully we have been able to keep Hamiltonsbawn Primary School open so far.  We continue to keep up to date and implement the latest information and guidance published by the Public Health Agency as directed by the Department of Education and Education Authority.  We expect ongoing information and advice in the days and weeks ahead.

Please be reassured that we are taking all reasonable precautions to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  We have increased our normal cleaning routines, cleaning computers and keyboards regularly and our pupils are being directed to wash their hands frequently, using personal hand sanitisers and using tissues as required.  We have talked to our pupils in assembly and classes about strict hand hygiene and played hand washing clips to illustrate this visually too.  Please send your child with water only in their own refillable bottle as the water fountain is temporarily out of action.  Strictly no juices or fizzy drinks either.
Although schools in the Republic of Ireland are closed for 2 weeks, the Department of Education announced on Friday evening past that schools in Northern Ireland will remain open at present, but future school closures are possible.  We are currently implementing a contingency plan to allow learning to continue in the event of any school closures.  We will be moving our Exceptional Closure Day forward to Wednesday 18th March to allow teachers to prepare home packs of work for each child.  These are only to be used in the case of an emergency closure announced by the Department of Education.  Further details will be communicated through the school website and texting service.  If this scenario develops please be assured that a school text will be sent to you and will also be published on our school Facebook Page and school website www.hamiltonsbawnps.com .  If our school remains open, please do not complete this pack.
Finally, please ensure you have access to the school website and that school has up to date mobile numbers as these will be the main form of communication in the event of any closure.  If you have not received a family message in the last week, please contact the school office Monday-Friday before noon to update your mobile number.  Should you need to contact school in the event of a closure, please email the school info account which will be monitored.  The email address is info@hamiltonsbawnps.hamiltonsbawn.ni.sch.uk 

Thank you for your continued understanding, patience and co-operation.

Yours sincerely

Derek Hutchinson
